Law Office of
Richard A. Finnigan

Richard A. Finnigan 2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW Kathy McCrary, Paralegal
(360) 956-7001 Olympia, Washington 98512 (360) 753-7012
riclkfinn@localaccess.com Fax (360) 587-3852 kathym@localaccess.com.

January 4, 2011

VIA E-FILING

David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: Original Sheet No. 56 - Rainier View Water Company, Inc.

Dear Mr. Danner:

This filing adds a new schedule establishing a Facilities Charge. The
Company has assessed a facilities charge in the past in its Line Extension
Agreements. The Commissioners had expressed a desire that the Company file
a tariff change to incorporate the facilities charge into the Company's tariff.
That is the purpose of this filing.

The tariff proposes a facilities charge based on the cost of source and
storage company wide of $1702 per equivalent residential unit (ERU). The
tariff proposes a higher facilities charge for the Southwood/ Sound water
system. This is the Company's largest system and is the location where most
growth is expected. The amount of the facilities charge for this system is
$8640 per ERU. The additional amount is premised on the estimated cost of
building a main to connect directly with the Lakewood Water District, which is
the source of water for the expected growth in customers in the
Southwood/Sound system. The proposal comports with WAC 480-110-455(3)
on facilities charges.

Because the Facilities Charge applies to entities that are developing new
property not currently served by the Company and who will become connected
to the Company's facilities in the future, it is not possible to know in advance
who is affected by the filing. Therefore, advance notice has not been mailed to
any entity. To the extent that WAC 480-120-425 might apply to this filing, a
waiver is requested. The Company will notify applicants for service of the
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charge when application for service is requested. In addition, the Company will
notify a property developer of the charge when the property developer requests
a water availability letter from the Company.

The undersigned has authority to submit filings on behalf of the
Company and is authorized to sign tariff sheets on behalf of the Company.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

RAF /km

cc: Doug Fisher (via e-mail)
Jim Ward (via e-mail)



